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MESSAGE FROM THE DISTRICT GOVERNOR  
 
Dear friends of District 410C 
 
After a hectic weekend at Jozi Convention, with 6 meetings in 5 days, I have returned with the task of 
communicating with all the Clubs to encourage the last minute outstanding induction of prospective 
members in order to enhance our membership before the end of June. I have circulated to all clubs and 
Zone Chairman an email to encourage everyone to put in the extra effort to induct the eligible pipe liners. 
This has become an extreme need as we are 422 in the District which is less 8 from last year. We know 
the norm is to drop members in June before the new year, but with care and encouragement for our 
present membership we could retain them.  
June and I had the privilege to attend Cowies Hill on their 40th birthday to conduct the Induction of their 
new President Bronwyn and acknowledge some of the Past Presidents of the club. It was an excellent 
evening held at the Blue Zoo at Mitchell Park. 
I have now visited most of you, and appreciate your warmth and hospitality. It was a little disappointing 
that we only had 33 District 410c delegates at convention, but for those who were there I thank you for 
your support and hope you enjoyed and benefited from it as much as I did. My special thanks go to all 
the Cabinet for their efforts during the year. 
To Willie and his Cabinet including 1st VDGE Kim and 2nd VDGE Ken for next year, I wish them all the 
best and offer my support. 
 
Kind regards to you all 
 
District Governor Martin 
 

THOUGHTS 
 
ñThere is so much about my fate that I cannot control, but other things do fall under the jurisdiction. I can 
decide how I spend my time, whom I interact with, whom I share my body and life and money and energy 
with. I can select what I can read and eat and study. I can choose how I'm going to regard unfortunate 
circumstances in my life-whether I will see them as curses or opportunities. I can choose my words and 
the tone of voice in which I speak to others. And most of all, I can choose my thoughts.ò  ˈ Elizabeth 
Gilbert 
 
ñIt's okay to disagree with the thoughts or opinions expressed by other people. That doesn't give you the 
right to deny any sense they might make. Nor does it give you a right to accuse someone of poorly 
expressing their beliefs just because you don't like what they are saying. Learn to recognize good writing 
when you read it, even if it means overcoming your pride and opening your mind beyond what is 
comfortable.ò ˈ Ashly Lorenzana 

From the editor ï not only when reading but when listening to others it is just as important. 
 

LOUIS HALSE FELLOWSHIP AWARD  

 
Martin phoned me with great excitement after the Cabinet meeting on 30

th
 April, to say that I had received a Louis 

Halse Award. He was very emotional whilst telling me as he also told me about his award of a Progressive Melvin 
Jones Fellowship award - well needless to say it wasnôt just one but two emotional people.   My first reaction was 
ñwhat did you say?ò as if the phone line was breaking up and I had heard incorrectly. 
 
After the call, I duly burst into tears of happiness, but stunned at the same time.  I am totally humbled, overjoyed, 
and really grateful to the Lions who thought me worthy of this award.   I do what I do out of love, Iôm sure it gives 
any one of us a lot of pleasure to see joy on someone elseôs face, for example our Blind Bingo regular oldies when 
you give them a hug or tell them they are looking pretty or others who receive their sight back after cataract 
operations.     There are so many people who are less fortunate than ourselves and we never know when it could 
hit us. We could be in the same place as some of these poor souls in this world. 
 
I certainly didnôt get this award on my own and thank Martin for his love and encouragement, and the Port 
Shepstone Lion Ladies, who support not only our men, but each other and whom I call my friends. 
 
Lions Lady June Rundle 

http://www.goodreads.com/author/show/11679.Elizabeth_Gilbert
http://www.goodreads.com/author/show/11679.Elizabeth_Gilbert
http://www.goodreads.com/author/show/4463656.Ashly_Lorenzana
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INDUCTION OF NEW MEMBERS 
 

District Governor Martin Rundle  and his Cabinet welcome you to the 

family of Lions Clubs International District 410c.  

 

HIBBERDENE 
 

 
Young blood: Lion Presiden t Bert van 

Wyk presents  Hibberdene Lions Clubôs 

newest member, Nicky de Villi ers, 

with her badge. Zone 6 Chairman, 

André Beneke (middle) inducted Nicky 

at the clubôs business meeting last 

Thursday. The addition of a second 

óthirty- somethingô member has 

reduced the average age of club 

members by a whopping 10 percent .  

 

 

 

 

 

 

KINGSBURGH 
 

                                                            
                                 
 

Members are delighted to WELCOME Lion Gwen 

Eaglestone into our family of Lions.  Lion 

Gwen was Inducted on the 13 th  April 2015 by 

Zone Chairman Helen Toward and sponsored by 

Lion Wendy Denyssen.  In order to avoid 

confusion in our Club between the two 

Gwenôs (both of whom also have surnames 

starting with E!) our new Member is known 

as Gwennie.   
 
 
 
 [Lhb ²9b5¸ !b5 ½/ I9[9b 5¦wLbD [Lhb D²9bΩ{ Lb5¦/¢LhbΦ 

Great n ews! Members are delighted 

to WELCOME Sandy Ell iott into our 

family of Lions. Lion San dy was 

inducted  at our  Meeting held on 

the 11 th  May by ZC Helen  and 

sponsored by Lion Wendy. We  have 

ñStrengthened the Prideò by 

doubling our  membership during 

this fisca l year  increasing o ur 

membership to eight.  A goal set 

by LP Pat at the beginning of the 

year which was ñto increase our 

membership by a minimum  of fourò 

has become a reality!  
( Congratulations LP Pat and Lions of Kingsburgh ï you will have to teach other cl ubs 

how it is done!)   
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GILLETTS/CAMPERDOWN 

 
 
 

 

 

 

 

It was with great pleasure that we welcomed Lion Jock who 

transferred into our club, (he has 41 years service  as a 

lion) and Inducted  Cath Edward s as a new member at our May 

meeting   

 

The good news is that there are 3 more in the pipeline for 

July (Well  done Gilletts/Camperdown remember GMT/GLT 

Coordinatorsô have made a note of this and we are 

watchingéé) 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
LION JOCK, NEW LION CATH AND LP ANDREW 

 

CLUB PROJECTS, FUNDRAISERS 

AND NEWS         

RAMSGATE 

  

THE PLONKER RECEIVING THEIR WAFFLE HOUSE WINNING VOUCHERS FROM PAULINE LEE 

Great fun and bantering was had at Ramsgate Lions Clubôs monthly quiz and 

braai evening held at the Ramsgate Lions Community and Recreation Centre on 

Friday 24th April. After a ding - dong battle between team Plonkers and team 

Benchmark, the scores were even at the end of the quiz. One make - or - break 

question was asked, and once again the Plonkers remained supreme.  
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SCOTTBURGH 

 
   

Lions Alex Fair ï a great success 
A mild autumn morning gr eeted everyone for the second Scottburgh Fair on 28 

March organized by and in aid of the Scottburgh Lions Club and the Alexandra 

Homes for the Aged.  

The St. Paulôs Church grounds in Williamson Street provided an ideal venue 

for the event which attracted ma ny visitors. Traders were kept busy 

throughout the morning selling all kinds of goodies as well as a large 

variety of foods.  The joyful nostalgic atmosphere was created with music 

from the 50s and 60s while youngsters were kept busy finding answers to the  

clues in the Mini - Amazing Race.  

Delicious cakes and sandwiches with tea and coffee were served in the church 

hall while they enjoyed all the entertainment.  The Scottburgh Lions kept 

visitors nourished outside in the church grounds with their renowned me nu of 

take - always .  

 

SCOTTBURGH LIONS CLUB BRING EASTER CHEER TO THE NEEDY 

 

 
SCOTTBURGH LIONS DISTRIBUTE HOT CROSS BUNS AND EASTER EGGS TO THE CHILDREN. 

Hot - cross buns and Easter eggs were in a bundance as the Club visited various 

local institutions to brin g joy to many at this special time of the year.  

The Lions first visited the Esperanza Home for the Aged in Umzinto.  This was 

followed by the Schola Amoris School  for the handicapped where the children 

were thrilled to receive their Easter eggs and hot - cro ss buns, breaking into 

song to show their appreciation. The children at the Khayelihle Educare 

Centre in Amandawe were also visited by the Lions and received their Easter 

gifts.  
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The residents of the Alexandra Park Homes for the Aged were delighted with 

the    arrival of hot - cross buns and Easter eggs. The Homes Administrator, 

Margie Stella, thanked the Lions for their continued support  

At each venue, the Lions Club members wished all the recipients a happy 

East er.  

 

SCOTTBURGH LIONS FUNDRAISERS 
 

 
 

Every yea r the Scottburgh Lions Club is requested to organize and man the 

refreshment stations for the riders the two off - road cycling events namely 

the JHB2C and the Sani2C. Both events take place in May when thousands of 

enthusiastic riders from Jhb and the Sani Pass through forests and over 

mountains to the Scottburgh beach.  

At the refreshment station amongst the sugar cane fields, riders are fed with 

energy giving drinks, boiled eggs, potatoes, chicken strips, doughnuts and 

chocolates while their glasses are cle aned, ready for the final leg to the 

sea.  

All this requires much planning and long hours on the feet, servicing the 

exhausted but enthusiastic cyclists. The Scottburgh Lions Club receives 

funding from the race sponsors which goes towards their many commun ity 

projects.  

 

KINGSBURGH 

   
LION GWENNIE PROVING HER WORTH BY HELPING TO DISPLAY ITEMS.  L-R MARSHA GORDON, LIONS WENDY, HELEN LP PAT, AUCTIONEER EDWIN GORDON, 
LIONS GWEN, MOIRA AND NEVILLE.  

    

On the 29
th

 March we held a very successful auction compr ising of a large 

variety of donated items.  The ñauctioneerò Edwin Gordon and his wife Marsha 
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had offered to run the auction for us.  We, including some family members and 

friends, all worked extremely hard on the day, but it proved to be really 

worthwhile  as the whole event went off very smoothly, with loads of fun and 

laughter, and a good sum of money was raised with which we intend to purchase 

as many wheelchairs, commodes and suchlike as possible for those in need.   

 
XENOPHOBIA  

 

 
 

 

 

 

Following the rece nt Xenophobia 

attacks, we delivered a large 

amount of clothing, bedding and 

non- perishable foods to the 

victims sheltered at the 

Isipingo Refugee Camp.  

 

 

 

 

 
 

LION GWEN AND LP PAT DELIVERING THE CAR LOAD OF ITEMS TO DISPLACED REFUGEES 

 

 

AN OUTING TO THE CIRCUS 

 

 
PICTURED AB0VE: LION GWENNIE EAGLESTONE LEFT AND LP PAT (RIGHT), PALM ¢w99 άah¢I9wέ wh{ ±L{!DL9 όнND LEFT),  

 YOUNGSTERS, PALM TREE VOLUNTEER (BACK ROW) AND PLAYFUL CLOWN.  
Through the kind and generous offer of Brian Boswellôs Circus (Cyber Lions 

Club), we had great pleasure in taking a group of ten children and one helper 

from The Palm Tree Care Centre to see a matinee performance on the 15
th

 May.  

It was loads of fun and hugely rewarding for us  to watch the expressions on 

the faces of the children  as they sat enthralled by the agility, strength and 

courage of the performers, fascinated by the clever  acts of various animals, 

and peeling with laughter at the antics of the clowns.  During the show we 

provided popcorn, knick - knacks and iced lollies whi ch were much appreciated.  
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ETHEKWINI SOUTH 

 

          
 

                
 

                         
THE LIONS THAT HANDED OUT THE EGGS ARE LP MARGARET AND LIONS JACO, KAREN AND KRYN. 

 

Ethekwini South Lions made an Easter Visit to our very own Little Lin dokuhle 

crèche in Dakota beach as a surprise with Easter Eggs, the little one all 

under 4 years of aged,  loved the eggs and were so excited about the visit ;  

Lindokuhle Crèche  was named after a young little boy that died in the 

informal settlement in Dak ota Beach, Ethekwini South Lions has made a safe 

place for the little ones in the area; they  learning new skills and ideas 

each day;  

If anyone has a video record to donate to the crèche and children's video's 

please contact Mandy or a DVD player and child ren DVD's .  
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HILTON 
    

 
   

 
The Hilton Lions held a music festival in the Barn at the Knoll in Hilton on 

27th April 2015. The purpose of this was to raise funds for the Salvation 

Army Children's Home in Pietermar i tzburg. The event was very well attended 

and we thank all who contributed to this very special day.  
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COWIES HILL  

 

                 
                   ¢I9 /IL[5w9b ²!¢/ILbD ¢±                                                   Y!w[ w9t!Lb¢LbD ¢I9 ²![[{ !C¢9w hb9 hC ¢I9 DLw[{ άI9[t95έ t!Lb¢ ¢I9 SKIRTING 

 

                                                                
LION JANE PAINTING THE SKIRTING BOARD IN THE LOUNGE                                                            PAINTING THE DOORS AND FRAMES 

 
Our redecorating at Ethelbert continue s on a monthly basis.  This month we 

started painting the skirting boards  in the dining room and lounge as well as 

starting on the doors and frames. As Grace Cottage used to by a boys cottage, 

most of the woodwork was painted the blue that you see in the p hotograph 

above. As you can imagine it takes quite a few coats of white paint to cover 

this so you cannot see the blue underneath.  

 

This month as there were not enough of us we did not have anything planned to 

do with the girls, so a couple of the bigger g irls wanted to help with the 

painting!! Not such a good idea as our lovely white walls had lots of brown 

paint on them even though we had masked the walls above the skirting.  But 

never fear when Karl is near ï and her managed to fix up the walls while the  

girls were watching TV and were not aware that we had to fix up behind them.  
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GILLITTS 

 
 
Above  is a photo of Lion President Andrew Palmer and Lion Joe Farrer of 

Gillitts Lions Club who delivered 18 cases of biscuits to Horizon Farm .  
 

              
 
Gillitts Lions club donated 4 cases of biscuits to Inanda Seminary School, 4 

cases of biscuits and a box of Vaseline  to Ethelbert Child and Youth Care 

Centre Home in M alvern and 3 cases of biscuits to Queensburgh Cheshire Home.  
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Wow - what a great Mayfair 

THE LIONS Mayfair 2015, 

held on Friday and Saturday, 
was blessed with perfect 
autumn weather, and then, just to 
prove how great the blessing, there 
was an unseasonal thunderstorm 
over Vryheid on Sunday afternoon 
when it was all over. 
The weather certainly helped 
to get record crowds through the 
gates, and in the late afternoons 
and evenings especially, masses of 
people flocked to the funfair and 
its exciting rides. It was like a last 
fling before the gloom of winter, 
and the community was determined 
to make the most of it. 
Vryheid Lions President, Teresa 
Seegers, expressed her total satisfaction 
with the event. She said it 
turned out to be a perfect occasion 
with a peaceful atmosphere and 
very well-behaved crowds. She said 
that this wonderful support would 
enable the Vryheid Lions to do lots 
of good deeds as they ploughed all 
the Mayfair profits back into the 
community. 
She said that the success of the 
Mayfair also depended on the contribution 
and cooperation from 
many other bodies, and thanked the 
following: Ezrom and team from 
Sanbonani Security; KwaZulu 
Private Ambulance; Gavin, Gary, 
Wessel, Craig and members of the 
Cecil Emmett Sports Committee; 
Adriaan, Gavin, Rajesh, Marcel                   
and the team from Vryheid Community     
Watch; Sphe and his team 
from Siphefu Cleaning; John Kitching; 

Michael, Flip, Danie, Alet and 
Deputy Mayor Cllr Hadebe (who 
officially opened the Mayfair) of 
AbaQulusi Municipality, as well as 
the municipal Traffic Department 
and security personnel; Col Alan 
Myburgh and Stepping Out Dance 
Academy. Lions President Teresa 
also thanked their Lions members 
for their hard work and dedication 
- Peter and Cindy Mossop, Laurette 
Schoeman, Michael Richards and 
Ryan Seegers. 
She especially thanked the community 
of Vryheid and its surroundings, 
including bus loads of rural 
school children, whose support 
makes the effort of organising the 
Mayfair in the end so rewarding 
 

 

Westermeyer, Basie Bezuidenhout and the 
SAPS members; all the exhibitors and stall 
holders; the 
Vryheid Herald; ABI for the Coke 
cans, Francien from Screenworks, 
Amusements 4 Africa, Mercia                        
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GIGGLES 
 
Phil's Scrotum ï as told by the wife 

The pastor asked if anyone in the congregation would like to express praise for answered prayers. 

 

Suzie Smith stood and walked to the podium. She said,  

"I have a praise. Two months ago, my husband, Phil, had a terrible bicycle wreck and his scrotum was 

completely crushed. 

The pain was excruciating and  the doctors didn't know if they could help him." 

 

You could hear a muffled gasp from the men and the women  in the congregation as they imagine the 

pain that poor Phil must have experienced. 

 

"Phil was unable to hold me or the children," she went on, "and every move caused him terrible 

pain." We prayed as the doctors performed a delicate operation, and it turned out they were able to 

piece together the crushed remnants of Phil's scrotum, and wrap wire around it to hold it in place." 

Again, the men and the women in the congregation cringed and squirmed uncomfortably as they 

imagined the horrible surgery performed on Phil. 

 

"Now," she announced in a quivering voice, "Phil is out of the hospital and the doctors say that with 

time,  his scrotum should recover completely." 

All the men sighed with unified relief. The pastor rose and tentatively asked if anyone else had 

something to say. 

  

A man stood up and walked slowly to the podium. 

 

He said, "Hello, I'm Phil."  

The entire congregation held its breath.  

"I just want to tell my wife the word is sternum." 
 

 

MULTIPLE  DISTRICT 410 CONVENTION . 
 
 

 
 

WELL DONE TO SHIRLEY AND THE WILRO PARK LIONS FOR AN ABSOLUTELY 

FABULOUS MULTIPLE DISTRICT CONVENTION.  

 

We had a wonderful stay at the Randburg Towers Hotel, great food, comfortable beds, great socials and 

great German hospitality and lots of informative meetings. If you were not there you missed out on an 

amazing Convention 2015. 



 14 

 

 
CABINET MEMBERS THAT ATTENDED JOZI TOWERS CONVENTION 

 
 

DAY 1 (CABINET MEETINGS) 
 

 
 

On the morning of the 30
th

 May the 4 District Cabinets met for their final 

cabinet meeting of this Lionistic Year.  
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DG Martin handed out certificates of appreciation to many of the Cabinet 

Members and as a thank y ou he handed out the most beautiful coffee table boo k 

about Lions (the 4 legged animal type )  

 

  
PICTURES TAKEN AT THE WELCOME EVENING.  GREAT EVENING WITH GOOD MUSIC BY ONE OF THE LIONS 

 
 
 

 
THE LIONS FROM GERMANY THAT ATTENDED THE CONVENTION 
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               THE LOVE TREE                                                                     THE DISTRICT GOVERNORS EACH WITH THEIR OWN LOVE TREE 

 

DAY 2 DISTRICT 410 C CONVENTION  

 

 
TOP TABLE AT DISTRICT 410C CONVENTION 

 

     
DG MARTIN THANKING PDG PIERRE ¢I9whb Chw t9wChwaLbD ¢I9 ht9bLbD /9w9ahb¸ !¢ 5L{¢wL/¢ пмл/Ωǎ /hb±9b¢Lhb 

 


